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Do you know your rules?

 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE • WILLIE GRAVES JR.

The winter bowling season for 
many of us is about to begin or al-
ready has begun. To me, it is very 
important as a league bowler to be 
aware of your league rules and by-
laws as well as knowing some key 
rules found in the USBC 2016-2017 
Playing Rules book.

I encourage each of you to attend 
your league organizational meet-
ing held prior to starting your win-
ter season. This is a very important 
meeting since it will establish your 
league officers, will formulate your 
league bylaws, and set your league 
fees and due dates for the winter 
season. Your vote and voice does 
count at these meetings, and each 
of you certainly has a right to be 
heard.

Some key rules of which you 
should be aware and understand to 
have an enjoyable and fun bowling 
season include:
 Absentee scores (Rule 105)
 Entering averages (Rule 118c)
 Handicaps (Rule 100g)
 League fees (Rule 121)
 League fee arrearages (Rule 110a)
 Legal lineups (Rule 109a)
 Roll-offs and Playoffs (Rule 113)
 Postponements (Rule 111)
 Prize /Award Fund (Rule 117)
 Substitutes (Rule 107c)

 Tardy players (Rule 109c)
 Team rosters (Rule 104b)
 Vacancy scores (Rule 105)

These rules are well defined on 
the USBC Web site, BOWL.com. 
I highly recommend you take a 
closer look at these rules, for it 
will save your league from having 
to face issues during the bowling 
season. I also recommend that you 
use the app located at BOWL.com/
MobileApp on your smart phone 
to have access to these rules at all 
times.

As a reminder, the NCAUSBCA 
2016 Hall of Fame Induction & 
Dinner Celebration will be held 
on Saturday, October 8 at the Bol-
ling Air Force Base Officers Club 
on Joint Base Anacostia-Bolling, 
and it should be a great and enjoy-
able affair. Tickets are $40 and are 
now available for purchase from 
your lane representative or at the 
NCAUSBCA office.

As always, please send any ques-
tions you may have to president 
@ncausbca.org or you may call 
the office at 301/499-1693. Have 
an enjoyable winter league season, 
and keep those bowling balls roll-
ing for high scores.

Go Figure
290,146,092
NCAUSBCA adult pinfall for the 
2015-2016 season.

168.127
NCAUSBCA adult composite 
average for 2015-2016.

2.134
Percent of women’s averages 
200 and above in the NCA-
USBCA 2015-2016 Annual Aver-
ages book.

24.077
Percent of men’s averages 200 
and above in the NCAUSBCA 
2015-2016 Annual Averages 
book.

4.785
Percent of women’s averages 
190 and above in the NCA- 
USBCA 2015-2016 Annual Aver-
ages book.

38.1
Percent of men’s averages 190 
and above in the NCAUSBCA 
2015-2016 Annual Averages 
book.

4
Seasons Hall of Famer Jim Rob-
inette was ranked No. 1 with a 
composite average below 200.

3
700 series bowled by Roger 
Campbell Jr. in the NCAUSBCA 
71st Annual Open Champion-
ship Tournament (716 in Sin-
gles, 717 in Doubles, and 718 
in Team).

NCAUSBCA 2015-2016 Triple Crown Awards
 GM SER AVG LEAGUE / CENTER
Ruth Behrend ....... 213 562 166 Friday Seniors Summer / CR
Michelle Booth ...... 290 781 219 Summer Kno-Booze / FC
Joan Jimenez ....... 247 643 172 Thurs. Morning Sunshiners / SL

(Triple Crown Award winners have the highest game, series, and average 
in their league.)


